Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT

ABBEY VILLAGE PRIMARY SCHOOL
ON THURSDAY 6TH FEBRUARY 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, P Duke, M Evans, G France, M France 

S Grime and D Hardy.
Also in attendance; County Councillor K Snape, one member of the public and Mr. B Golding

	14.17
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors C France, C Howard, K Jones, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry.


	14.18
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda.


	14.19
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th January having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
The addition of Dr M France to the list of those present

(14.05) ...............working with the GREAT group....
(14.14) ...............the County Council be asked to identify what the proposals.
Proposed G France  

Seconded M Evans 
Carried unanimously


	14.20
	ABBEY MILL

The Chairman opened the meeting to the public.
The Council were informed of actions being taken at Abbey Village Mill which included plans by the new owners to introduce 20/30 units for storage. The possible impact on traffic, safety and parking on the immediate vicinity were detailed.

Chorley Borough Council had been informed and the Planning Enforcement officer was to visit the site soon. It was also suggested that Rachel Crompton of Lancashire County Council Highways be informed so that an impact assessment on the Highway could be looked into.

	14.21
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Councillor Hardy reported that one of the benches at Abbey Village Play Area had now been completed the other two would be refurbished shortly. Councillor G France queried the ownership of the metal railings at the rear of the play area. It was explained these belonged to the mill owner.
The Clerk reported the letter of thanks to Mr Farron was still to be delivered.

There had been no progress on moving the grit bin at Lodge Bank to closer to the baths due to the room needed for parking the school buses that visited.

The bin at Oakmere Avenue was now in place.

The planning application at Dick Lane/Brinscall Hall had been withdrawn.

Councillors were reminded that information for the newsletter would be required at the next meeting prior to its production for the April meeting.

Councillor Crompton asked if there was a problem with messages on the web site. There were none known but Councillors were reminded the email address was still the easiest way to communicate. (Withnellparishcouncil@fsmail.net)

A site visit to ascertain the possibility of moving the bus stop at the bottom of School Lane had been arranged.

The meeting with County Councillor Fillis regarding LCC's proposals on bus services had gone well. It was confirmed that any decisions had been put on hold whilst individual routes were judged on merit. 



	14.22
	CHAIRMANS REPORT
The Chairman reported on recent meeting he had attended and referred to;
The Borough/Parish Liaison meeting which had discussed;
· Fracking, -The Chorley Borough Council view was that they had no power and that County Council Policy would prevail.

· Localism Bill,-It was not possible to express what Councils did not want in their area under the Bill. 
The Borough/County/Parish seminar had explained the process of assessments of the impact on the green belt of new developments and that the volume of a property was included, so cellar space would count in the assessment.

The Community infrastructure levy was explained and it was reported that if 2 or more dwellings were planned for any site they must go before the Development Committee for consideration. One dwelling with no objections would be considered by delegated decision.
Eastern Parishes-The meeting had been informed that web link for all businesses would be completed by the end of the year. The proposed scheme in Wheelton had been put back. The Withnell schemes at Coronation Hospital (path to bus stop) and |Monks Drive were to be completed in the next financial year.
Heapy Council had suggested that footpath signs included destinations, this had been agreed. The white stones at Heapy were also to be improved.



	14.23
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in January

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 

General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to benches Abbey Village Play Area-ongoing

Drainage
Withnell Fold

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting

Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Fitting mesh to boardwalk Railway Park

Walling

Nil
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil
Other
 Remove Christmas trees and lights

Dr France reported on the willow sculptures which had appeared on the nature trail.


	14.24
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence Jan 2014

Chorley Borough/Parish Liaison-15 Jan

Blackburn with Darwen Consultation on planning policy

Chorley Borough Equality Forum-23 Jan



	14.25
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.


	14.26
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
There had been no new applications since the last meeting.

	14.27
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor G France reported on the difficulties posed by a white van parking on Buckholes Lane which restricted vision so causing a hazard. The possibility of providing a dog waste bin along the footpath to White Coppice was discussed and would be explored although access to empty the bin may be a difficulty.
Councillor M France queried the availability of bins along the nature trail, it was agreed to discuss this with Lindsey Blackstock.
Councillor Grime reported that the Borough Council had delivered letters to residents regarding dog fouling.

Councillor Evans requested that the footpath sign at the entrance to the former Biffa site be secured. The Lengthsmen were asked to look into it.
The Chair reported that Councillor Ogilvie had reported that an area in which saplings had been planted had been strimmed. John Bolton of the Borough Council had been contacted and would investigate.
There was a further planning workshop in March to which all Councillors were invited.

It was requested that Quality status be further discussed at the next meeting.

Councillor Metcalfe had requested that consideration be given to lighting on the Square at Withnell Fold. It was reported that this would be a matter for the residents as the Square was private land.

	14.28
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed P Duke
Seconded A Crompton 
Carried unanimously


	14.29 
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 6th March at St Joseph's Primary School.
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